Report to Community Committee

Tuesday 15th June 2004 

A voluntary management committee has been established for the agora pitch on Overdale.  

Members include Swinton Lads Football Club, Valley Crusaders, Community Development, Sports Development and Greater Manchester Police.  The group have met 4 times.

There are a range of issues that the group are working through. These include;

· co-ordinating  and developing demand for the facility

· establishing a maintenance budget

· exploring funding opportunities

· lighting

· landscaping at the side of the pitch

· keeping the facility clean

· security

The group has concentrated on establishing and co-ordinating demand for the facility, as the best prevention against vandalism.

They organised a fun day on Easter Monday. Sports Development ran a session between 11am and 2.30pm of different sports.  Between 30 and 50 youngsters participated.  The Phil Snowden Youth & Community Centre supplied hot dogs and drinks free to the youngsters.  The Valley  Tenants & Residents Association paid for the refreshments.

Sports development now run a Wednesday session between 4-6pm every week.

Valley Crusaders use the pitch 3 times a week.  The Crusaders also keep the pitch free of litter after every session.

Painting of the wooden fence was organised for the 12th May.  Paint was obtained from Homebase by the Community Police.  The Phil Snowden Centre provided refreshments along with Swinton Boys.  Approximately 20 young people from both the Valley and Parkesfield estates took part supervised by Police, sports development, volunteers and community development.

A bid of 5,000 has been made to Greening Greater Manchester to landscape the side of the pitch as per a suggestion by a resident on the Overdale estate.  The outcome is awaited.

There have been some teething problems around security and vandalism; however there has been very little vandalism.  In total 5 pieces of wood have been damaged.  These have been replaced and supply of wooden panels is now stored at Swinton Boys so that future vandalism can be quickly repaired.

At the moment the gates to the facility remain unlocked.  When the gate was installed and closed, people believed it to be locked and bent the fence to gain access.  The gate was locked after damage of 3 wooden panels and the gate was damaged.

There are not enough volunteers to operate a system of locking and unlocking the gates. The group are therefore concentrating on co-ordinating and developing demand as the best deterrent.

The fencing does slow vandals down, and makes the wooden panels less easily accessible to random vandalism. 

A bid to the Football Foundation will be made in the future to resurface the pitch.
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